
 

 
 
 

OH, WHAT A PICNIC 
The Annual Red Oak Hills picnic was quite a 
success.  The food was delicious, the 
camaraderie was delightful, and the children 
thoroughly enjoyed the tree climbing and the 
inflated bouncing tent.  We want to thank the 
many people who contributed to the success, 
including all the picnic goers who brought dishes 
to share.  “Two Guys and a Grill” supplied 
hamburgers and hot dogs (what’s a picnic without 
hot dogs?).  Special thanks to Dick Ralston, the 
chairman of the Social Committee for bringing it 
all together.   
 

NEW BOARD MEMBERS CONFIRMED 
The votes are tallied and the Homes Association 
has three new board members:  Nancy Bunn 
Jane Ford, and Kelby Hellwig.  One of the topics 
the new board will be considering is expanding 
the Board by one or two additional members. So if 
you regret that you missed your opportunity to 
participate on the Board, let the new ROH 
President, Gary Turner, know of your interest.   
 

PET REGISTRY 
Every year, there are numerous incidents of pet 
owners searching for pets that have gotten loose 
in the neighborhood and there have been 
requests, in the past, to organize a pet directory to 
aid in reuniting owner and pet.  Bill Oxley, one of 
our residents, has volunteered to create the pet 
directory for the Homes association.  The owner 
of a lost pet could contact Bill (or his back up 

person) to initiate a broadcast to all residents containing the pet’s picture.   Or a person 
finding a pet without tags could ask for assistance in determining the owner. If you are 
interested, contact Bill Oxley at bill@dog-n-master.com    or call 913-631-6640. 
 
 

 

What’s New? 
This is a publication for residents of Red Oak Hills to keep 
us up to date on our community and to provide a forum for 

sharing information. 
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CONGRATULATIONS SUSAN  

Susan Robinette has been selected as the new President of the Kansas City Track 
Club.  Congratulations, Susan! 
 

NO TEXTING AND DRIVING  

On May 24, Governor Parkinson signed a new law that prohibits drivers in Kansas from 
writing, sending, or reading a text message while driving. The ban on text messaging 
goes into effect on July 1, 2010; however, officers will be issuing warnings only until 
January 1, 2011. On that date, the violation carries a fine of $60. For more information 
visit http://tinyurl.com/costexting. 

CLASSIFIEDS 

Ben Van Pelt is available to mow people’s lawns for $20 while they are on vacation or 
when their yard just needs mowing. Ben also babysits both children and pets.  Ben can 
be reached at 962-7552.   

Baili Thompson also offers babysitting services.  Baili is 15 and goes to SMNW. She 
can be reached at 766-6862.  

ROH RECIPE OF THE MONTH  

Have a favorite recipe you want to share?  Email nkoporc@att.net and you may be 
published.  This month, Joni and Eric Brandenberg contributed our recipe of the month.  
 
 


